
 

 

 

 

 

 

May 2, 2025 

   

  

The Honorable Tom Cole   

Chairman  

Committee on Appropriations   

H-305, the Capitol   

Washington, D.C. 20515   

  

The Honorable Rosa DeLauro   

Ranking Member   

Committee on Appropriations   

1036 Longworth HOB   

Washington, D.C. 20515 

Dear Chairman Cole and Ranking Member DeLauro: 

 

I am requesting funding for the Baseline Waterline Improvement Project in Fiscal Year 2026. The 

entity to receive funding for this project is Cucamonga Valley Water District located at 10440 

Ashford St., Rancho Cucamonga, CA 91730.  

 

The funding would be used to replace 3,800 linear feet of 12-inch publicly-owned pipeline. The 

project is an appropriate use of taxpayer funds because the new 12-inch waterline will provide a 

more resilient and dependable water distribution system. By proactively replacing this outdated 

infrastructure, the project will prevent costly and disruptive emergency repairs in the future, 

ensuring the continued delivery of high-quality water service to both residents and businesses.  

 

The project has a federal nexus because the funding provided is for purposes authorized by 

Section 1452 of the Safe Drinking Water Act, 42 U.S.C. 300j-12.  

 

I certify that I have no financial interest in this project, and neither does anyone in my immediate 

family. 

 

Sincerely, 

 

 
Pete Aguilar 

Member of Congress 


